
October let, 2012 
-" 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-I3STD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

California Energy Commission 

DOCKETED 
f2-~5TD-

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is DAVID WAG NER, I am currently a ~'('~t year Apprentice in the H V AC 

System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writi ng to su pport the Energy Comm iss ion 's proposed regulations requ iri ng certi fication 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for I-IVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Comm ission 's dec ision to uti Iize existing programs to 
provide this certi I~cation rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
1-1 ERS program. The TA 13 certi I~cation bod ies identi fied as pre-approved certi riel'S are well
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality contl'ols. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certi fica tion s ex ist tha t prov ide the trai ning experti se and qual ity control necessary to ensure 
that I-IVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their I-IVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBI3 procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABS, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
techn icians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and techn icians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
train ing and experience in the ski lis and know ledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
9rder to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certil'ication of employers 
ensures appropriate su pervision and su pport for the certi ried acceptance test techn icians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certif'ied technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more Iikely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 



October lJ., 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets OHice 
1516 Ninth Strect, MS-4 
Sacramcnto, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptancc Contractor/Tester Certi~ication 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is'.D~GW ~~5HGrZ... ,I am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC ..... 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

J am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring ccrtification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for I-IVAC and 
advanced lighting contro I. Proper tra in ing and certi fication of ind ividuals perform ing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certil~cation rather than completely reinventing, the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAl3 certi~ication bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
qual ity controls. TAB techn icians are already avai lable throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HV AC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEl3B procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TAB B, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
tech n icians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and tech nicians should be 
rewarded for hav ing invested in th is advanced train ing before such train ing was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercialHVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support ~or the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 



October ''', 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Oftice 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non- Residentia I Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certi ticat ion 

Dear Comm iss ioners: 

My name is JEfF GOZ.tA)::., I am currently a ,So\- year Apprentice in the 1-1 VAC 

System/Sheet Metal Appren ticesh ip Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HV AC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for Ca Iiforn ia to real ize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide j:his certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TA B certi tication bodies identi fied as pre-approved certitiers are well
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as req uired under Title 24. The Cal iforn ia Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
tech nicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and techn icians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
train ing and experience in the ski lis and knowledge necessary to ensure com petent testing, 
adjusting and- balancing of commercial HV AC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 



October !.i, 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i;]O.:1\l.,ltA.-RtlU-o ,lam currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC 

System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TA B certi fication bodies identitied as pre-approved certi fiers are well 
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAO technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. Thc California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TAI3B, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistcncy with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TAB B, N EBB and AA BC contractors and 
tech nicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and techn icians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensurc competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial /-IVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Ccrtilication of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a systcm is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will bc provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, /} 

/ 
///



October 17, 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-I3STD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is\)lMlldGrlA.~(jl£;C{..., I am currently aLyearApprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
I-I ERS program. The TA B certi fication bodies identi fied as pre-approved certi fiers are well
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HV AC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEI3B and AABC contractors and 
tech nicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and techn icians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting ane! balancing of cOl11mercial /-IV AC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 
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